
Village Hall Modernisation Project  

Modernisation Committee  

Meeting 03rd June 2025 Cancelled  

 

Chairs Update Report  

 
Earliest Predicted Project Start Date Summer 2025 Subject to Securing Funding  
 

Village Hall Modernisation QS Cost Plan Estimates 05th March 2025 
@ £1,258,000  Based on Current Concept Design Schemes 

 
Village Hall Modernisation Committee are all involved in contributing considerable time and 
resources to research the impact of the Sizewell C Construction is having on the village 
community and wider villages. Community may already have felt the impact of the increase in 
Traffic through the village and the inconvenience of the Construction works currently on-going 
for the entrance to the new Southern Park and Ride Site North of the village  
 
Sizewell C Community Foundation Funding Panel have recommended we demonstrate in our 
grant application how SZC Construction will impact the village and why funding hall 
modernisation will benefit the Communities Needs with improved hall and facilities we believe 
a modern hall will help reduce the overwhelming changes that the SZC construction brings the 
village and wider community  
 
Parish Council Village Hall Modernisation Committee Health Check document has now been 
completed and issued to Community Action Suffolk; document will be available for review on 
PC web site soon  
 
Hall Modernisation Survey Monkey Questionnaire  
Community Impact Study for Sizewell C Project survey has been posted around village and is 
available on PC web site and media platforms for community to Scan and complete 
survey/questionnaire it is vital we receive feed-back from the community enabling us to 
demonstrate the overall impact of SZC construction is having on the village this will greatly assist 
to demonstrate community support for our SZC grant application due for submission by no 
later than 20th July 2025  
 
BE WELL BUS 12th June 2025  
Modernisation committee members have been invited to attend the BE WELL BUS who will be 
available to discuss the Village Hall Modernisation Project  
 
Wickham Market Gardening Club have very kindly offered a Pledge/Donation of £300.00 towards 
the hall modernisation project  
 
 
Councillor John Horsnell 
28th May 2025  
 


